No.	



United Independent School District AGENDA ACTION ITEM

ТОРІС:	Donati	ons			_
SUBMITTE	D BY:	Roberto J. Santos	of	Superintendent	_
APPROVED FOR TRANSMITTAL TO SCHOOL BOARD:					
DATE ASSIGNED FOR BOARD CONSIDERATION: October 15, 2008					

RECOMMENDATION: It is recommended that the Board of Trustees graciously accept the following, donation(s) and this will be attached to minutes.

The following are donations over \$1000

- 1. Trautmann Elementary School received a donation of 15 new laptops (worth about \$900.00 each) for a total donation of \$13,500.00
- 2. United South High School Principal's Account received a donation of \$1,000.00 from Sam's Club.
- 3. Col. Santos Benavides Elementary Student Activity Club received a donation of \$2,000.00 from TRI Freight Transport LLC.

The following are donations under \$1000

- 1. Col. Santos Benavides Elementary School Student Activity Club received a donation of \$500.00 from Simon Vaquero Doblado, Xitali M. Ramos Arcos, San Pedro Tonanzintla.
- 2. United High School received a donation of \$500.00 from LMA.
- 3. Cuellar Elementary School received a donation of \$28.43 from Target Dept. Store.
- 4. Kennedy-Zapata Elementary School Volleyball Team received a donation of \$200.00 from City of El Cenizo.
- 5. Lamar-Bruni Vergara Middle School ESL Students received a donation of \$120.00 in Gift Cards from HEB.
- 6. LBJ High School Band received a donation of \$200.00 from TAMIU Entertainment Committee Co-Chair.
- 7. Kennedy-Zapata Elementary School Volleyball Team received a donation of \$100.00 from Francisco J. Sciaraffa.
- 8. Kennedy-Zapata Elementary School Volleyball Team received a donation of \$50.00 from Ramiro Veliz Jr.
- 9. Kennedy-Zapata Elementary School Volleyball Team received a donation of \$100.00 from Juvenal Chapa.
- 10. Health Services Department received a donation of \$200.00 from Edward Whitman, sales representative from Discount Nurse Supply Company.
- 11. Col. Santos Benavides Elementary School Student Activity Club received a donation of \$15.00 from Jose and Silvia Reyes.
- 12. Col. Santos Benavides Elementary School Student Activity Club received a donation of \$50.00 from Rodolfo and Linda T. Rodriguez.
- 13. Washington Middle School received a donation of \$500.00 from GWMS PTC.
- 14. Zaffirini Elementary School Paw Prancers received the following donations:

IBOC	\$250.00	HEB	\$130.00 (Gift Cards)
TSI Supply	\$200.00	Border Well Svcs.	\$ 200.00
HEB	\$500.00	Academy	\$ 75.00 (Discount)

Grand Total:	\$20,418.43		
RATIONALE:	Enclosed you will find the attachments that c	coincide with the donations.	
BUDGETARY I	NFORMATION: No Budget Impact.		
BOARD POLIC CDC: Other Reve	EY REFERENCE & COMPLIANCE: This enues, Grants from Private Sources.	is in compliance and in accordance	e with Board Policy



Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

October 8, 2008

To Whom It May Concern:

A total of 15 new laptops (worth about \$900 each) was generously donated by a company that wishes to remain anonymous. These laptops will be utilized in the classrooms in conjunction with the EIKI's we now have and assist with student learning. On behalf of our students and staff, we would like to thank our generous donor for this wonderful donation that was greatly needed.

Sincerely,

Cynthia L. Rodriguez

TES Principal





Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

To:

Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent

From:

Roylin B. Wilson, Principal RRM

Subject:

Donation

Date:

August 25, 2008

The United South High School Principal's Account has received the following donation:

Sam's Club Foundation

\$ 1,000.00

We respectfully request that this item be placed in the agenda for the next board meeting for approval by the board.

The United South High School Principal's Account is very appreciative to the abovementioned organization for the generous donation.



Memorandum

To: Mr. Roberto Santos, Superintendent

From: Dr. Myrtha Villarreal, Principal

Date: 9/19/2008

Re: Donations

Colonel Santos Benavides School Student Activity Club has received the following donations during the month of September:

2,000.00

TRI Freight Transport LLC - \$2,00.00 Donation

Simon Vaquero Doblado, Xitali M. Ramos Arcos, San Pedro Tonzanzintla - \$500.00 Donation

We respectfully request that this item be placed in the agenda for the next board meeting for approval by the board.

Colonel Santos Benavides School Student Activity Club greatly appreciates the above-mentioned organization for their generous and attentive donation.

Attachment





Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

To:

Roberto Santos, Superintendent

From:

Alberto Aleman UHS Principal

Date

October 8, 2008

Subject:

Acceptance of Donation

United High School has received the following donations:

9/18/08

LMA

LMA Magnet Scholarship

\$500.00

We respectfully request that you place this item on the next board meeting agenda for approval by the board.

Your attention to this matter would be greatly appreciated.





Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

October 06, 2008

Mrs. Campos,

This is to inform you that Cuellar Elementary has received a donation from the Target Department Store and their Take Charge of Education program. The check is in the amount of \$28.43, check #1888741.

Thank you,

Linda Hernandez



Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

TO:

Mr. Roberto J. Santos

Superintendent

FROM:

Thelma J. Martinez

Principal

DATE:

September 30, 2008

SUBJECT: ACCEPTANCE OF DONATION

The City of El Cenizo has made a \$200.00 donation to the Volley Ball Team of our school.

Please place this item on the next Board Meeting Agenda for acceptance and approval by the Board of Trustees.





Roberto Santos Superintendent

To:

Mr. Robert J. Santos, Superintendent

From:

Annabel Castillo-Gomez, Principal

Re:

Donation

Date:

October 1, 2008

Lamar Bruni-Vergara Middle School ESL Students received the following donation:

HEB Stores

\$120.00 in Gift Cards

We respectfully request that this item be placed in the agenda for the next board meeting for approval by the board.

Lamar Bruni-Vergara Middle School greatly appreciates the above-mentioned organization for their generous and attentive donation.

Attachment



Lamar Bruni-Vergara Middle School Annabel Castillo-Gomez, Principal

5910 St. Luke Blvd. • Laredo, Texas 78046 • (956) 473-6600 • Fax (956) 473-6699



DENT SCHOOL DISTRICT UNITED INDEPEN

Roberto J Santos Superintendent

To:

Roberto J Santos, Superintendent

From: Maggie Martinez, Principal m

Date: 9-18-08

Re:

Donations

We would like to acknowledge the generous donation given to LBJ High School. We respectfully request that this item be placed in the agenda for the next board meeting for approval.

TAMIU Entertainment Committee Co-Chair for donating \$200.00 to the LBJ HS Mighty Wolf Band.

LBJ High School would like to thank the mentioned organization for their generosity and their support of our students at LBJ HS.





Mr. Eliseo Morales, Jr. Lyndon B. Johnson High School Head Band Director

To: Ms. Melissa Compean, Mr. Miguel Angel Trevino, TAMIU Entertainment Committee Co-Chairs

From: Mr. Eliseo Morales, Lyndon B. High School Director of Bands

Date: Sept 1, 2008 Re: Letter of Thanks

Ms. Compean and Mr. Trevino,

I would like to extend a world of thanks and gratitude on your generous donation for our performance at the 2008 TAMIU Student Affairs Symposium on May 14, 2008. It was an educational and musical experience for the jazz band as well as for myself. The audience response was most welcomed and appreciated.

We were invited to perform through Mr. Joe Guerra who is with the Music Dept. on campus and we eagerly obliged to the event as an opportunity to gain public performance experience and give back to the community in service.

Your donation was a welcomed surprise but a kind gesture nonetheless. On behalf of the Lyndon B. Johnson High School Mighty Wolf Jazz Ensemble, we look forward to continued educational relations with TAMIU and extend our musical services if ever you may find need for us again.

Thank you for your time, your generosity and support.

Sincerely,

Mr. Eliseo Morales, Jr. LBJHS Director of Bands



TEXAS A&M INTERNATIONAL UNIVERSITY

A Member of The Texas A&M University System

June 10, 2008

Eliseo Morales Head Band Director LBJ High School 5626 Cielito Lindo Laredo, TX

Mr. Morales:

On the evening of May 14th, 2008, the Lyndon B. Johnson Jazz Ensemble graced the University campus to the delight of all our 2008 TAMUS Student Affairs Symposium participants.

We had close to 150 individuals partake in the conference and the LBJ Jazz Ensemble was the opening to our Evening of International Cuisine. All in attendance were in awe and amazed at the level of talent your students showed. At the end of their performance, they received a huge applause and congratulatory remarks.

Enclosed you will find a small token of appreciation for their performance. It is our way of expressing our thanks for such a great performance and we hope it will help the LBJ Jazz Ensemble in future endeavors.

Sincerely,

Melissa Compean

Entertainment Committee Co-Chair

Migde Angel Treviño

Entertainment Committee Co-Chair



Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

TO:

Mr. Roberto J. Santos

Superintendent

FROM:

Thelma J. Martinez

Principal

DATE:

September 17, 2008

SUBJECT: ACCEPTANCE OF DONATION

Francisco J. Sciaraffa has made a \$100.00 donation to the Volley Ball Team of our school.

Please place this item on the next Board Meeting Agenda for acceptance and approval by the Board of Trustees.





Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

TO:

Mr. Roberto J. Santos

Superintendent

FROM:

Thelma J. Martinez

Principal

DATE:

September 17, 2008

SUBJECT: ACCEPTANCE OF DONATION

Ramiro Veliz Jr. has made a \$50.00 donation to the Volley Ball Team of our school.

Please place this item on the next Board Meeting Agenda for acceptance and approval by the Board of Trustees.





Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

TO:

Mr. Roberto J. Santos

Superintendent

FROM:

Thelma J. Martinez-

Principal

DATE:

September 17, 2008

SUBJECT: ACCEPTANCE OF DONATION

Juvenal Chapa has made a \$100.00 donation to the Volley Ball Team of our school.

Please place this item on the next Board Meeting Agenda for acceptance and approval by the Board of Trustees.





Irene Rosales RN, BSN Health Services Director

MEMORANDUM

To: Roberto Santos, Superintendent

From: Irene Rosales RN, BSN, Health Services Director

Through: Sandra Cavazos, Executive Director for Student Services

Date: September 15, 2008

Subject: Acceptance of Donation

On August 14, 2008, Mr. Edward Whitman, sales representative of Macgill, Discount Nurse Supply Company, presented me with a \$200.00 donation, to be spent on the procurement of health educational material. Enclosed please find a copy of the check. I respectfully request that you place this item on the next board meeting agenda for approval of acceptance.

Thank you for your assistance with this process.

Memorandum

To: Mr. Roberto Santos, Superintendent

From: Dr. Myrtha Villarreal, Principal

Date: 9/29/2008

Re: Donations

Colonel Santos Benavides School Student Activity Club has received the following donations during the month of September:

Jose and Silvia Reyes – \$15.00 Donation

Rodolfo and Linda Thelma Rodriguez - \$50.00 Donation

We respectfully request that this item be placed in the agenda for the next board meeting for approval by the board.

Colonel Santos Benavides School Student Activity Club greatly appreciates the above-mentioned organization for their generous and attentive donation.

Attachment





Mr. David H. Gonzalez Principal

To:

Mr. Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent

From:

Mr. David H. Gonzalez

Subject:

Donation

Date:

May 29, 2008

George Washington Middle School has received the following donation:

5/29/08

GWMS PTC

\$500.00

We respectfully request that you place this item on the next board meeting agenda for approval by the board. George Washington Middle School is very appreciative for the generous donation.





Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

MEMO

TO:

Mr. Roberto J. Santos

Superintendent

FROM:

Anna M. Wirsching

Principal

REF:

Acceptance of Donation

DATE:

September 23, 2008

We are pleased to inform of the following donations by:

 I.B.O.C
 \$250.00

 TSI Supply, LLC
 \$200.00

 H.E.B.
 \$500.00

 H.E.B.
 \$130.00 Gift cards

Border Well Services \$200.00

Academy

\$ 75.00 Discount

This donation was given to the Paw Prancers for uniforms.

Please place this item on the next Board Meeting agenda for approval of acceptance by the Board of Trustees.

Thank You.